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The Power of George, the Teddy Bear                    
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 Living Well ED


Christmas Child Boxes


The Power of George


Quiz Night fundraiser


Sponsors


Mamaku Blue


Volunteers Lunch





A big thank you to Living Well Church who dropped off a big hamper of goodies to our Rotorua Hospital Emergency Department.   Our kaimahi were overwhelmed by your generosity. “It was a huge surprise,” said Clinical Nursing Manager Joan Teddy. “I just about burst into tears when I saw how much there was and that there are people who are thinking us here at work. We can get slammed in ED and then all of a sudden a ray of light comes through.” The accompanying card said, “We know it isn’t easy out there and you all carry so much, and give so much, that we wanted to bless you”. Pictured are Janine and Jon Parker, Living Well Church pastors with Rotorua ED team.  











2 Corinthians 9:6  “Remember this:  whoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, and whoever sows generously will also reap generously.” 


 Jesus told His followers to give to everyone who asks (Luke 6:30), to give to those who can’t repay (Luke 14: 13-14) and to freely give what we have freely received (Matthew 10:8).


As we give, God will give to us.  


“I have found that among its other benefits, giving liberates the soul of the giver.” 


				Maya Angelou 
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Advance Notice – Christmas Carols around the wards in the hospital December 18th, meeting in the Chapel 5:30pm.  Join us and give teddy bears to their forever owners.  








One of our volunteers recently visited with a lady in her hospital bed, and she had with her George.


George is a much loved bear who was given to this patient 5 years ago when she was a guest in our hospital, and since then has gone simply everywhere with her.


And now he is back here, supporting her again.  


Well done George!  
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It was such a pleasure to bless the Christmas Child boxes as they leave NZ shortly to find their way to the far and distant corners of the earth, where children will receive a gift bought with love and the story of the Gospel in their own language, age appropriate for them.  This is sometimes the only gift these children will receive and the smiles make it all worth it.  May these boxes travel safely and touch the lives of the givers and of the receivers.  May each child be aware of Christ’s loving presence and come to know Him as their personal Saviour –Amen.


Pictured is Paul the Chaplain blessing the boxes, with the administrator, Alison and Paul getting one last look at them before they go on their way.  
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The Goodness of People – Christmas Child Boxes











We had a sleep over for the last time





We ran home before the street lights came on for the last time.  





We got on our bikes for the last time.





What a night! We had over 200 people at the Rotorua Citizens Club for our annual Quiz Night, competing against each other and the quiz masters.  There were spot prizes, mystery prizes and raffles all supplied by the fantastic community of Rotorua.  There was an auction, run by Steve Lovegrove from McDowell’s, with even more prizes supplied by the Rotorua Community, along with Taupo, even Auckland.  We had some very creative table names:  A Eye; Fellowship of the Quiz; Mixed Nuts; Smarties; The Usual Suspects; Witty by Nature to name a few.  Thank you to all our sponsors; the Citizens Club for hosting us; to Alan Macfarlane and Noel Lamberton for being our quiz masters; to our hard working ladies at the top table but mainly thanks to all the people who supported us by entering tables, having fun, and making this the successful evening that it was.  











Ko Putauaki te Maunga


Ko Rangitaiki te Awa


Ko Nga Maihi te hapu


Ko Ngati Awa te Iwi


Ko Rangitukehu te Tangata
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Best Dressed Table “The Misfits”





Winner Winsome





Pam winner Unichem
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Quiz Masters 
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Winning Team – The Floaters 
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Pat winner Element Spa 
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The Floaters Thinking 
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The Giants discussing
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Thanks to our awesome sponsors:  
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“It is not how much we give, but how much love we put into giving.”


					Mother Teresa











It was a very wet day indeed when this handsome group from our Chaplaincy team ventured out to Mamaku Blue, along with a team from The Ngongotaha Op Shop and the local Diabetes New Zealand group.


If you have never been to Mamaku Blue,             it is about time you treated yourself.               Anne and Harry Frost started this               venture in 1982, on Maraeroa Road.              Anne contacted us to invite us and                    other charitable groups for a morning                     tea – like no other!  Blueberry muffins,                     blueberry tea and of course their               blueberry shop.  
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We were greeted by Phillip and Michaela Frost who told us about the history of Mamaku Blue, up to the current day.  It was a very interesting story to listen to, and they then gave the three groups present a chance to speak about their Charity.  It is amazing that Phillip and Michaela are continuing the legacy of thanking community groups in this way.  Despite the rain, it was warm and dry inside, the company was great, the food delicious, the coffee perfect and if you ever want to go out there to try their wonderful crepes, you will be made to feel very welcome.  Thank you Anne, Harry, Phillip and Michaela.  





From the book:  Padre Pio’s Words of Hope, edited by Eileen Dunn Bertanzetti 





Damian led us in a devotion very poignant for our volunteers as they support patients.  With reference to Ephesians 3:20-21:  when problems bury me, I can’t see God working within me.


Quote from Padre Pio: “Be comforted because the hand of God that sustains you has not been taken away…let us lift up our hearts, full of confidence in God alone.  God will always take more care of us than we can imagine.” 





Thank you to our lovely volunteer Linda for hosting a team meeting at her home, lakeside Ngongotaha, and providing so much beautiful food.  A wonderful time of relaxing and sharing time together.  





We may hear patients say “But many times I have neither courage nor patience.”  


The assurance: “You have every reason to be frightened…but the knowledge that Jesus never leaves you even for an instant, should bring the greatest consolation.  God Himself tells us that He is with those who are afflicted and in distress.  He even comes down to dry their tears.  Be comforted, then, by the delightful thought that after such pitch darkness, the beautiful noonday sun will shine”  
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Please continue to pray for us


For the Chaplain, the volunteer Chaplaincy Assistants and the Administrator


For the Committee members and our Trustees














 





HOW IS CHAPLAINCY FUNDED?


The Rotorua Hospital Chaplaincy service is funded from:


Donations from local Churches, Charitable trusts and Individuals, Friends Subscriptions, some Government funding (Ministry of Health and Lakes District Health Board).  Donations over $5.00 are eligible for a tax rebate.  


Where do you come in?   You may wish to:


Become a Friend of the Rotorua Hospital Trust, make a donation to the Rotorua Chaplaincy Department, make a regular donation by automatic payment, or make a bequest in your Will. 


 Above all, you can PRAY!  


Donations:  By direct credit Bank Account Details ASB Bank,


                     Rotorua 12-3155-0260724-00


Cash is still lovely, but please do not post  


Charities Commission Register No:  CC20601

















 Name: ……………………………………………………………… Email ………………………………………………………………………………….


Address …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..


(if you would like to receive this newsletter electronically, please email alison.lamberton@lakesdhb.govt.nz





(   YES!  I will be a prayer supporter of the Chaplaincy Team





(   YES!  I would like to receive your Friends newsletter





(   YES!  I would like to donate monthly       (  $15        (  $40      (  $75        ( Other  $............


(I do not have internet banking, please send me an AP form)  (  





(   YES!  I would like to become a Friend of Hospital Chaplaincy





( ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
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